## Mt. Airy Garden Club--September 12, 1991

The first meeting of the club for the 1991-1992 year was held on Thursday, September 12, at the home of Mary Ellen Heagy, with 12 members attending. Our treasurer, Marie White, reported a current total of \$1,042.22.

Marian Moreland passed out the yearbooks and spoke of our upcoming activities for the year. She thanked Betty for her work in arranging the programs for this year.

Ann Williams began this year's horticulture study with an overview of ornamental grasses and how they may be used in various landscaping situations. The particular plant for this month was fountain grass.

Betty Abercrombie spoke of the need to have a cleanup day for the garden at Holloway Park. Julie Harrison, our Ways and Means Chairperson, talked about our sale that is set for December 6 at the Upper Marlboro municipal building. Dottie Sisson will be the co-chairperson of this event. There will be a workshop on December 5 at 11:30 A.M. at Julie's home so members can make various fresh arrangements.

Old Business -- Marian showed us the new club stationery which is very attractive. Julie has tablets with the logo on them for sale. Peggy Martin thanked everyone who helped at the County Fair. Several of our club members won ribbons; namely, Julie, Marie and Peggy.

Julie gave a very interesting and informative program on composting. Ann motioned that the meeting be adjourned and Betty seconded. Delicious refreshments prepared by the husband of the hostess were enjoyed by all in attendance.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret Holic

Attending: Betty Abercrombie Joanne Davis Jimmi Nell Finley Mary Ellen Haegy Julie Harrison Margaret Hicks Peggy Martin Marian Moreland Dottie Sisson Peg Stovall Ann Williams Marie White